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May 10, 2018, 4 pm

The Academy

Minutes

Commissioners present: Olga Weiss, Jan Chague, Ray Kirby, and Suzanne Pelton 

                                 Absent: Lucinda Weiss, Lavinia Meeks
Visitors: Ben Judd and his wife
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Minutes of the April 12 meeting were approved.

OLD BUSINESS

National Register Designation: Olga reported final draft of National Register papers would be ready for review before our June 14 meeting. Finalization of the document is needed by end of June for submission to MA Historical Commission.

Westinghouse Streetlights Plaque:  Discussion of plaque size, boulder for mounting it and placement. Suzanne heard from Randall Trophies: a 15 x 21 bronze plaque is $1200. Ray measured John Drummond Kennedy plaque, 12 x 16. The HC would like the boulder placed on northeast corner of Church and Housatonic, next to a Westinghouse streetlight. Ray will check with Bill Gop, DPW, about this possibility. Other plaques on boulders in town commemorate Fanny Kemble and John D Kennedy. Ray is still looking for rock to put plaque on.

Cemetery Sign: The Commission has agreed on two signs: A large one with the Cemetery Map and key to some gravesites and a smaller one indicating National Register listing and history of burial ground.

Historic Preservation Plan: Olga handed out Chapter 5 from Peter Benton [Preservation Planning consultant.] Suzanne will take Chapter 4 to be copied by Gwen Miller and left in HC mailbox at Town Hall for Commissioners to collect. Commissioners are asked to read with an eye to corrections, additions, and forward our notes to Olga and Peter by June 1. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Commissioners: Ray Kirby will replace Bob Romeo on the Commission.

Westinghouse Streetlights Condition: Olga shared that on a walk around town with Peter Benton he noted that streetlight poles are made of PCV, there is a gap between poles and base and they need painting. Suzanne added that the color used was “Bottle Green” which the DPW suggested instead of “Hunter Green” which more nearly matched the green of the original Westinghouse light on her parkway on Cliffwood Street. Ray Kirby will look into getting the lights repainted.

Judd Family of Lenox: Ben Judd and his wife came to our meeting looking for information about their family. [Twenty-eight Judds are buried in Lot 185 in the Church on the Hill Cemetery.] They would like to remediate family gravesites and were amenable to making a contribution to the newly formed Town 501C3 for that purpose. The family had a mill on Yokun Brook on East Street between Hubbard and New Lenox Rd, close to name Peck on 1904 map. Mr. Judd told HC that Federal grants of up to $300,000 through colleges like BCC, and employing college students, are available for cemetery restoration.

Bob Judd 570-725-2553, cell 570-367-9035, email dist6chair@gmail.com

General Lyman Judd, who fought in the War of 1812, is buried in lot 185. The Judd family monument hasn’t room for future names 

A Bevel or Hickey Marker is 8 inches high in the back and 6 inches high in the front—the slant prevents moss from growing on it, however lichen is still a problem. Cemetery headstones are an ongoing project for the HC.
Bob shared that Federal Louis Barnum Judd did work in cemetery by giving funds to repair stones in the early 1900’s.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 pm.









Respectfully submitted,









Jan Chague & Suzanne W Pelton








Acting Secretaries
Next meeting: Thursday June 14th, 4 PM 

Commissioners:

Olga Weiss                413-637-3375

Jan Chague                413-637-1818

Lucinda Weiss          860-377-4750

Lavinia Meeks          413-637-4295

Suzanne W Pelton   413-270-5505

Ray Kirby                  413-822-3558
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